Commercial Counsellor’s Club visited the Eastern Economic Congress  in Białystok 
(21-24 September, 2016) 
Commercial Counsellor’s Club members, at the invitation of the President of the Chamber of Commerce and Industry in Bialystok, took part in the third edition of the Eastern Economic Congress in Bialystok. 
The Third Eastern Economic Congress is an important event in the life of macro regions in eastern Poland, an important forum to exchange ideas and concepts, and to meet representatives of business, local authorities and politicians also from neighboring countries. The Congress was attended by many prominent guests and specialists. In the plenary session of the second day of the Eastern Economic Congress Andrzej Arendarski, the President of the Polish Chamber of Commerce, stated that the government's strategy for sustainable development should be consulted with Polish business representatives, economic self government and afterwards realized in cooperation with them. A questionnaire held among the participants shows that joint efforts by the Government and the region should have a key role in supporting the development of Eastern Poland in the key areas.

Details of the Congress on http://www.wschodnikongres.eu/2016/en/

Club members got also familiar with the offer of Podlasie business during the exhibition organized in the framework of Congress. Moreover, foreign guests visited the dairy Mlekovita, SzaMasz company (a manufacturer of agricultural and municipal machinery) and family business, ChM company (producer of medical implants). The potential of the presented companies surpassed our guests’ expectations.

Counsellors  also had the opportunity to meet with the representatives of the regional authorities and local governments, including Podlaskie Province Governor, Marshal of Podlasie, Mayor of Białystok, Łomża, Suwalki and Hajnówka.  Thanks to Hajnówka county governor and Mayor of Hajnówka  we also showed the participants the regional touristic attractions. The guests visited the Bialowieza National Park, including the European Bison Show Reserve and the Museum of Natural History and Forestry.

On this occasion 17 diplomats, representatives of 15 countries participated in the interesting meetings. For some diplomats it was their first visit to Podlasie and Bialystok;  others visited this region again.

At the same time guests of Podlasie were also representatives of the PCC and regional chambers, which was a great opportunity to meet and establish relations. 

According to the plans of our Club activity this year we will visit Silesia, including Katowice and other cities of the region.

